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          18 March 2023 

 

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD 

 

SUBJECT: “FROZEN FEW” – CHAPTER RIDING PATCH; POLICY 3-18-23 

 

1. Background: The “Frozen Few” patch’s initial conception was born out of a multi-day, 

multi-chapter 28 degrees Fahrenheit ride in March 2022. 

2. Eligibility: All Chapter assigned Members; Full Members, Support Members and 

Auxiliary Members may be issued one “Frozen Few” patch upon completion of the ride 

requirements.   

3. Qualifications: To be eligible for the “Frozen Few” patch, a Chapter member must meet 

the following” 

• Have rode as a Motorcycle/Triglide Rider or Passenger during an approved 

Chapter ride 100 miles in length one way. 

• The temperature at the start of the ride has been documented by screenshot of a 

phone weather app to be 29 degrees Fahrenheit or below at present location. Feels 

like temperatures do not qualify.  

• A group picture of all riders present. 

Patch qualification documents shall be submitted to the Senior Road Captain and/or the 

Chapter Commander.  

4. Patch: The “Frozen Few” patch is in the shape of a circle and measures 2.5”. It has a 

black background and black border. The center of the patch contains a vertical front 

facing blue skull. In the forehead of the skull is a black spade. Surrounding the skull on 

the left and right sides are the words “Frozen Few” in blue letters. See example below. 

Patch inventory will be maintained with Chapter operational funds and by the Chapter 

Commander or Executive Officer. 
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5. Rides qualifying for this patch can be backdated to the inaugural ride of March 12th, 

2022, based on the proper qualification documents being submitted. 

6. In recognition of the inaugural Frozen Few ride, the following ride members will receive 

a “OG 2022 Frozen Few” patch: 

• Alton “Skrape” Stewart 

• Bill “Chief” Langford 

• Charles “Jabba” Hoffman 

• Julius “Caesar” Horvath 

• Nicholas “Kickstand” Mullin 

• Norm “StopLight” Kean 

7. Patch: The “OG 2022 Frozen Few” patch is in the shape of a circle and measures 2.5”. It 

has a black background and black border. The center of the patch contains a vertical front 

facing blue skull. In the forehead of the skull is a black spade with the words “OG 2022” 

in blue letters inside the spade. Surrounding the skull on the left and right sides are the 

words “Frozen Few” in blue letters. See example below. 

 

8. The Commander is the point of contact for this policy. 

 

 

 

Julius “Caesar” Horvath 

LM #22298 

Commander 


